
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

President’s Annual Report 2021 
 

2021 began on a positive note with many clubs scheduling Open Days and Charity 
events which we could not participate in last year. I endeavoured to attend as many 
as I could and was again made feel very welcome at all clubs, as I know other guests 
were. 
 
Pennants went ahead as scheduled although the rain was a challenge this year as 
well as Covid. Thankyou to all the Clubs who made their courses available for 
competition and to their committees who helped run the event on the day. A special 
thank you to Barb Wallace who co ordinated a very successful Pennant season . 
 
Unfortunately Covid took over yet again and some of our District events had to be 
cancelled, namely the Foursomes Championships and the CSGA District 
Championships. Because of the uncertainty with lock downs the Canberra Shield and 
Gala Day were also cancelled, a decision we did not take lightly. 
 
All Clubs have been challenged yet again with forced closures and very limited golf. 
As we have recently returned to competition golf it has been terrific to see the smiles 
on faces as we stride down fairways. I urge you to support your home club and the 
other clubs in our District, all of whom will take some time to recover from the 
closures. 
 
I would like to thank Yowani Golf Club for making their facilities available for our 
Committee and District meetings. I would also like to thank the CSGA Committee for 
their efforts in ensuring our District runs smoothly. An enormous amount of work 
goes on behind the scenes programming and running events and I greatly appreciate 
the time they devote to our District. 
 
The CSGA aspires to encourage and support all women and girls in our District in 
their endeavours at mastering the game of golf. From our youngest junior to our most 
senior vet the CSGA Committee hopes that we can programme events that are 
inclusive of all our members. 
 
As the end of 2021 approaches I wish you and your families a very happy and safe 
Christmas, one that you can enjoy together. I look forward to 2022 where hopefully 
we will be able to have a year of full competition without disruption. 

 
 

 
 
Vicki  Miers 
President 
CSGA Committee 


